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St Ishmael Community Council 

              Minutes of the Meeting held remotely 
on 11th January 2022.
PRESENT: 


Cllr J Batte, Cllr A Davies, Cllr P Stephens, Cllr J Greenwell, Cllr K Low, Cllr V M Jones, Cllr A Dalton, Cllr J Price, Cllr H Gibbon and Cllr D Afzal.
In the Chair: Cllr J Batte
Cllr Jeff Batte opened the meeting by expressing shock and sadness at the passing of County Councillor Mair Stephens. County Councillor Stephens had been a stalwart supporter of the Community Council and would be greatly missed. Cllr A Davies spoke of the great sorrow in Llansaint as County Councillor Stephens had been involved with the Llansaint Hall and WI for many years. 
It was resolved that a sympathy card be sent to the family offering the sincere condolences of the Community Council. 
1. Apologies for Absence

RESOLVED that apologies for absence be accepted from, Cllr P Thomas and Cllr R Bloor. 
2. Declaration of Interests

The register of declarations of interest was made available to members.
3. Minutes

RESOLVED to confirm and sign minutes of the meeting held on the 7th December 2021 – proposed by Cllr M Jones and seconded by Cllr H Gibbon. 
4. Matters Arising

1. Inspection of Ferryside Play Area - The Clerk informed the Council that an email had been sent to Mr E Daniel of CCC to ask if a further inspection of the park could be carried out, despite reminders Mr Daniel was waiting for a colleague to confirm if this could be accommodated.
2. Ferryside Cemetery - The Clerk informed the Council that contact had been made with the Baptists Union to request a site visit and meeting to discuss matters further. Cllr J Price asked that any decisions made on the future of the Cemetery should be taken after the meeting with the Baptist Union and that all information was made available to the Council prior to the decision being reached. All in agreement. It was resolved that a meeting with the Baptist Union should be delayed until Covid cases were lower. 
3. Carmarthen Journal Advert – The Clerk informed the Council that an advert had been placed in the Carmarthen Journal on the 29th December 2021 in line with the guidance received from the Auditor General. No requests to attend the meeting had been received from the public. 
4. Stish Cheque – The Clerk informed the Council that the £700 start up fee had been received from Stish, the cheque had been duly banked. The £700 would be ringfenced for any future local newspaper start up.
5. Biodiversity Action Plan – The Clerk reminded the Council that the Biodiversity Action Plan had been updated for 2022-23 for their approval and had been sent to all members. It was resolved that the plan be accepted, and the updated version be placed on the website.
6. Equality and Diversity Policy – The Clerk presented the new Eqality and Diversity Policy which was to replace the Equal Opportunities Policy as discussed in the previous meeting. Cllr M Jones proposed that the policy be accepted, and this was seconded by Cllr J Price. All in agreement. 
7. Community Speed Watch – The Clerk informed the Council that information on the Community Speed Watch campaign had been shared on social media and a request for 4 volunteers had been requested. No volunteers had yet come forward. It was resolved that the Clerk speak to the PCSO and Go Safe to ascertain what other options were available to the Community Council. 
8. Cllr M Jones asked for an update on the pipe which had been discovered running down the bank of the Pale Field. The Clerk informed the Council that no further information had been forthcoming from solicitors. It was resolved that the Clerk and Chair try to establish if water was running through the pipe. 
5. Planning
No items of planning had been received. 

6. Correspondence
1. The RESIDENTIAL 'USE' WORK WELSH COURSES return for 2022!







OVW


Noted

2. Well-being of Future Generations National Stakeholder Forum








OVW


Noted

3. Tackling Extremism Digital Conference

Westminster Insights Noted

4. Unpaid Carers Grants



CCC Partners
Noted

5. Carmarthenshire Well-being Assessment Consultation









CCC


Noted

6. Policy Announcements at the Compulsory Purchase Association (CPA) Wales National Conference 2021



OVW


Noted

7. Top Tips for a happy and safe cyber Christmas leaflet...









DP Police

Noted

8. Hywel Dda CHC December newsletter

Hywel Dda CHC
Noted

9. Christmas Shut Down



OVW


Noted

10. DEWIS listings




CCC Partners
Noted

11. Dementia swims




CCC Partners
Noted

12. Electoral Information



CCC


The Clerk updated the Council on the Election timetable and the changes to the nomination process. 
13. Welsh Tax Acts etc. (Power to Modify) Bill         OVW

Noted

14. DEWIS/Infoengine updates


CCC Partners
Noted

15. Laying of the Eligible Community Councils (General Power of Competence) (Qualifications of Clerks) (Wales) Regulations 2021










OVW


The Clerk update the Council on the Regulations. 
16. Funding available for nationally important heritage in Wales and the UK








OVW


Noted

17. Shaping Wales Future - National Stakeholder Forum











OVW


Noted

18. Welsh Government Councillor remuneration and citizen engagement in Wales – reports






OVW


Noted

19. Correspondence from the Minister for Social Justice  - TCC










OVW


Noted

20. Monthly Meeting




DP Police

Noted

21. Carmarthen Area Committee Meeting - Tuesday 4th January 2022









OVW


Noted

22. TRAINING - JANUARY, FEBRUARY & MARCH 2022











OVW


Noted

23. Planning Applications 06.12.2021 - 10.12.2021
CCC


Noted

24. Cliff Path Ash Trees



CCC


Noted

25. Holiday community support


CCC Partners
Noted

26. December 2021 Precept Payment

CCC


Noted

27. NHMF COVID-19 Response Fund in Wales
OVW


Noted

28. Advertisement - Chair to the Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales








OVW


Noted

29. Policy for Solar Farm Applications

OVW


Noted

30. Public Consultation




DP Police

Noted

31. Local Government and Elections (Wales) Act 2021: Draft Statutory Guidance for Community and Town Councils


Welsh Government Noted

32. Merry Christmas from the Leader of Carmarthenshire County Council.








CCC


Noted

33. Community & Town Council Liaison Forum
CCC


Noted

34. 2022-23 Precept




CCC


Noted

35. Carmarthenshire County Council - Remittance Advice











CCC 


3/3 precept payment received for £11,348.33

36. Planning Applications 13.12.2021 - 17.12.2021
CCC


Noted

37. TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – C2057 HOLCWM, FERRYSIDE









CCC


Noted

38. the needs of our village



Mrs J James

The Clerk read a letter from Mrs James regarding the closure of the village shop and the difficult situation this left some residents in. The sentiments had been shared by another phone call received by the Clerk. It was resolved that the Clerk contact any delivery vans that supplied the area to ask if they could advertise their services to the community. 
39. Planning Applications 20.12.2021 - 24.12.2021
CCC


Noted

40. Broken Notice Board



Mrs Avis Evans
The Clerk informed the Council that Mrs A Evans had reported a broken pane in the CC Noticeboard in Llansaint, the Clerk had reported this to the Handyman and a new pane had been ordered. 
41. Dangerous fence




Eluned Kronacher Edwards The Clerk informed the Council that Ms Kronacher Edwards had reported the dangerous fence at the slipway in St Ishmael. This had been reported to CCC and the old fencing had been removed. 
42. Welsh Government draft budget 2022-23
OVW


Noted

43. DECEMBER UPDATE OF GUIDE TO TAKING PART - THE QUEEN'S PLATINUM JUBILEE BEACONS 2ND JUNE 2022
OVW


The Clerk informed the Council that various emails had been received regarding the Queen’s Jubilee in June. It was agreed that this was something that should be marked. It was resolved that the Clerk place this on the Agenda for the February meeting and that the Clerk look at the details of the National Lottery Grant available. 
44. Presentation from Mid & West Wales Fire & Rescue Service










OVW


Noted

45. Completion notice: 01267267358


BT


The Clerk updated the Council that the Completion Notice from BT to confirm that Legal Ownership of the Kiosk now rested with the Community Council. Posters had been received to place in the Kiosk to inform the public who was responsible for its upkeep. It was resolved that the Clerk establish the situation with the electrical supply. 
46. Planning Applications 27.12.2021 - 31.12.2021 CCC


Noted

47. RNID and Carers Wales Webinar - Hearing Loss: Supporting Carers - Weds 12 January





RNID


Noted

48. Public Hearings




Boundary Commission











Noted

49. Engagement survey relating to additional dog controls










CCC


Noted
7. Financial Assistance 
No requests for Financial Assistance had been received. 

8. Accounts 
FSEG – monthly electricity charge - £12.54
Julie Rees – Clerk’s salary plus additional CiLCA hours - £563.04
Julie Rees – Clerk’s travelling expenses - £18.00
Julie Rees – Clerk’s general expenses - £30.40
Reach Publishing Services Limited – Carmarthen Journal Advert – NET £84.00, VAT £16.80, GROSS £100.80
Piers Tillotson – Handyman work  - £54.00
All in agreement, cheques would be signed the following day.
9.The Auditor General for Wales’s Recommendations
The Council noted the very serious nature of the failings identified by the Auditor in relation to the 2016-17 and 2017-18 Audit Reports. The Council noted that extensive improvements had been made since the draft report and voiced its commitment and determination to get things right going forward. 
The Clerk read out the recommendations and the proposed responses, the recommendations were discussed and considered individually. Each recommendation was accepted, and the responses were agreed by all.  
The eight recommendations listed were agreed as follows:

R1 was proposed by Cllr M Jones and seconded by Cllr A Davies.

R2 was proposed by Cllr M Jones and seconded by Cllr A Dalton.

R3 was proposed by Cllr J Price and seconded by Cllr M Jones.
R4 was proposed by Cllr M Jones and seconded by Cllr A Dalton.
R5 was proposed by M Jones and seconded by Cllr A Davies.
R6 was proposed by Cllr J Price and seconded by Cllr A Dalton.
R7 was proposed by Cllr M Jones and seconded by Cllr A Dalton.
R8 was proposed by Cllr J Price and seconded by Cllr M Jones. 
It was resolved that a full response be drafted by the Clerk, Chair and Vice-Chair for return to the Wales Audit Office.

10. Precept and Quarterly Budget

The Clerk presented the Quarterly budget to the Council. 

The Clerk went on to present the precept report to the Council to assist setting the precept for the year. The 2022-23 tax base for the area had risen slightly. The Council felt strongly that the amount charged to the Community should not be raised given the economic difficulties still being faced by so many.
It was proposed by Cllr M Jones that the Band D rate should be retained, this was seconded by Cllr J Greenwell. All in Agreement. 

It was also agreed that the Amenity Maintenance budget would be split to create a training budget of £300.00 to encourage and support training requirements. The Clerk was also asked to identify training courses suitable for new Councillors. 
It was therefore resolved that the Band D rate would be retained at £44.50 and the precept would therefore be set at £34,843. The Clerk would prepare an updated budget for the Council based on the precept. The Chairman and the Clerk were authorised to complete the necessary paperwork confirming the precept requirement to Carmarthenshire County Council. 
Allocation of the Council reserves were discussed with the following agreed:

Pale Drainage

 £10,000

Amenity Maintenance 
 £3000

Ferryside Play Area

 £5000
11. 
Any Other Business 

11.1 Cllr J Price had been approached by members of the public regarding cattle wondering from the marshland towards Tommy Dodd. This was causing a mess to be made in the area and some residents felt quite intimidated by the cattle.
It was resolved to write to the farmer and bring his attention to the matter. 

11.2 Cllr J Batte raised the concerns regarding the state of the Portway towards Kidwelly which was covered in mud and slurry, if frozen the road could become very dangerous for motorists. It was resolved that the Clerk report the matter to CCC. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 8:40pm.
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